Waltham Democratic City Committee
Meeting minutes
10/20/2022
6:30-7:30

In attendance: A. Fintzel, C. Salamanis, T. Stanley, N. Pratt,
Y. Elisnord, K. Edwards, C. Koutoujian, Z. Boughner,
D. Herman

Andrew Fintzel, vice-chair, filled in for Clarence as meeting leader.

Tom spoke about the city Master Plan meetings. He said the contents are non binding but all
comments are recorded.

The September WDCC meeting minutes approval was deferred. Nancy suggested that minutes
be sent to members (perhaps attached to the newsletter) to be read prior to the next meeting (to
then be approved).

Early voting in MA starts 10/22. Contact Clarence for canvassing opportunities such as for
GOTV, ballot questions, New Hampshire races, and building data lists such as Votebuilder
software. Zach Boughner volunteered to help with Votebuilder. Zach introduced himself as a
Ward 4 resident.

Update on Firearms Panel: November 17, in place of our monthly meeting. Location TBD. Email
Clarence or Andrew if you want to help as an usher, setting up or staffing a WDCC booth (Deb
will staff booth). A motion was approved for Andrew to print flyers on the Firearms Panel for up
to $200.

The Heroes Brunch is April 30, 2023. Location TBD. We are accepting nominations for both
2021 and 2022, 2 honorees and 1 organization/year. A nomination form will be emailed to
members. Nominations will be accepted until 12/31/2022. The committee will vett the nominees
with a final vote in January 2023.

Clarence is reviewing the bylaws. Deb will scan comments to him.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30.

Minutes submitted by Debra Herman



